Brief Notes from the Patient Forum Meeting

held on Monday 8th October 2018
Present:-  Vivienne Lane, Michael Kitchen, Kath Rowley
Rupert Leggett, Avril Binns, Lesley Smith,
William Baldwin, Elliott Bermudez Galton, 
Helen Yoxall, Clare Peddie, and Gill Warburton
Apologies:- Margaret Howe
AGENDA ITEMS:-

1. Introduction of Dr. Helen Yoxall and Dr. Clare Peddie

2. Approval of minutes of meeting from 9th July 2018 – Michael
3. Matters arising from the minutes – Michael
4. Should we invite the Practice Pharmacist to our next meeting? – Bill
5. Should we invite an Optician to talk at our next meeting – Michael
6. Should we invite the Mulsculo-Skeletal Practitioner to a future meeting? - Margaret
7. Mental Health Practitioner, who is she, qualifications and what she does – Gill 
8. Healthwatch Meeting Slides and questions - Vivienne
9. Hospital appointment/treatment letters copied to the patient – Michael 
10. Public Health England online Heart Age Test – Michael 

11.  Christmas event for vulnerable/lonely patients on 22nd Dec. – Helen
12. Date and Time of Next Meeting – Michael 
PRINCIPAL OUTCOMES OF DISCUSSIONS:-
1. Introduction of Dr. Helen Yoxall and Dr. Clare Peddie – Michael introduced the 2 GPs who will be taking Stephen’s place at the Patient Forum meetings in future. 
2. Approval of minutes of meeting from 9th July 2018 – Bill proposed that the minutes were correct and Rupert seconded the proposal.
3. Matters arising from the minutes – The wiring has been fitted now for the self-check-in board and the actual board will be fitted soon.  Gill to inform the group when it is up and running so that those who want to volunteer to come to show patients how to use it can do so. 

Gill to ask at the Turton Neighbourhood meeting on Wednesday whether other practices were keen on a joint neighbourhood patient forum meeting. Gill to put this on the agenda of our next meeting. 
4. Should we invite the Practice Pharmacist to our next meeting? – Helen outlined the Pharmacist’s role.  Gill to invite Ash to come to our April meeting to talk further about this.
5. Should we invite an Optician to talk at our next meeting – It was agreed not to invite an Optician to a future meeting.
6. Should we invite the Mulsculo-Skeletal Practitioner to a future meeting? – It was agreed to invite Kurt along to our January meeting to give an outline of what he does and then to take any questions.  Gill to organise this.
7. Mental Health Practitioner, who is she, qualifications and what she does – Michael read out a piece that Ruth, our Mental Health Practitioner had written for the group. It was agreed to invite Ruth along to our January meeting as well.  Gill to do this.  It was also suggested to put a piece about Ruth in the next Practice Newsletter.  Gill to organise.
8. Healthwatch Meeting Slides and questions – Vivienne read through her notes which were particularly about Technology Enabled Care Services including services such as ‘Careline’ and ‘Just Checking’.  The website to visit is https://www.england.nhs.uk/tecs/    Vivienne to ask Healthwatch whether there are any organised visits to the Information Centre.  Gill to contact Kirsty Thorley who is the Manager of Careline to invite her to our January meeting.
9. Hospital appointment/treatment letters copied to the patient – Michael explained that this has been in the press recently.  The pros and cons of GPs receiving a ‘dumbed down letter’ so that the patient is able to understand the contents were discussed.
10.  Public Health England online Heart Age Test – it was agreed that    

      this on-line test is not a good idea and can cause anxiety and an 
      increased number of visits for reassurance to the GPs.
11.  Christmas event for vulnerable/lonely patients on Saturday 22nd  

      Dec. – Helen told the group of her idea to hold a Christmas Party 
      for some of our most vulnerable/lonely patients and asked if 
      members of the group would be willing to help to organise this.  
      Most members were keen to get involved.  Avril to ask whether 
      Cornerstone Church would be willing to let us use their hall and also 
      to ask if the Bromley Cross Choir would be willing to come along and 
      sing.  It was agreed that all volunteers would meet again at the 
      surgery on Monday 22nd October at 5pm to make some plans.
12.  Agenda Items for the Next Meeting – Michael asked each member    

      for agenda items and these were as follows…

Lesley – Feedback from the Christmas Party

Bill – MSK and MH Practitioners to speak

Elliott – NHS Direct and BARDOC

Kath – Filtering information from our meetings out to other patients

Rupert – Feedback on uptake of flu vaccines.  Rupert asked for some clarity on whether or not patients who do not have any risk factors could have the flu vaccine.  Gill explained the situation as it stood now and said that she would clarify this at the next meeting.
13.    Date and Time of Next Meeting – the next meeting will take place on 
        Monday 14th January 2018 at 5pm with the interim meeting for 

        volunteers to help with the Christmas Party to be held on Monday 

        22nd October at 5pm. 
